

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 17 JANUARY 2008


COS.16/08
HOMELESS FAMILIES HOSTEL REPLACEMENT
The Homelessness and Hostels Co-ordinator (Mr Stephenson) submitted Report DS.10/08 updating Members on the background to, justification of and proposals for, the replacement of the London Road Homeless Families Hostel.  The matter was considered by the Executive on 17 December 2007 (EX.334/07)

The decision of the Executive was – 

“1.  
That the update on the Hostel Replacement Project, as detailed in Report DS.119/07 be noted, including the in principle allocation of £400,000 Regional Housing Board Grant from 2007/08.

2.  That a bid be made to the Department of Communities and Local Government for Hostels Capital Improvement Grant to part fund the new Hostel.

3. 
 That the further development of Hostel Services and integrated approach to housing advice, homelessness and re-housing be located at John Street as a new centre of excellence.

4. That a detailed report identifying final scheme costs, funding arrangements and development time scales be brought back to the Executive in March 2008 for consideration.

5. That if the bid to the Department of Communities and Local Government is successful and the detailed report to the Executive in March 2008 is supportive of the development, the existing Hostel at London Road be declared surplus to requirements and sold, the capital receipt being ringfenced subject to approval by full Council, to help fund the replacement Hostel.”

Mr Stephenson reminded Members that the Executive on 2 July 2007 (EX.155/07) had allocated income from the Regional Housing Board Grant for the Families Hostel replacement, subject to a full business case being developed and a further report to the Executive.  

Mr Stephenson outlined the benefits of the new Hostel Project and the proposals for the new Hostel, including full details of costs.  He sought approval for the allocation of capital funds from the Housing Strategy Programme for 2008/09 and beyond and set out proposals for the funding of the project using capital funds, capital receipts and Hostels Capital Improvement Grant from the Government.  He also set out a vision for how the service would be developed for people who have housing problems including homelessness.

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a) Was the site next to John Street Hostel the only site investigated?

Mr Stephenson responded that the criteria for a hostel were very strict and so suitable sites were limited.  There had been two potential sites but one had already been chosen for something else and the John Street site was the only option left.

(b)  Concerns were raised about the potential problems of placing a families hostel next to an existing hostel.

Mr Stephenson reported that he had spent three months working with the architect to ensure all risk were minimised where possible.  The original plans had a shared reception for everything but now there was a shared reception for other services and families would access their accommodation through a secure entrance which had controlled access.  There would be no link between the two hostels.  There would be living accommodation on the ground floor and there would be a secure play area for children, neither the hostel nor the play area would be overlooked from the existing hostel.  There would be a lift to access the third floor and families would have their own lift.  The design met all fire regulations. 

(c) Would there be a way of swapping the existing hostel with the accommodation on London Road?

Mr Stephenson explained that the accommodation on London Road was no longer fit for purpose and would require a large amount of money to upgrade it.  London Road had 10 units and John Street had 28 units.

(d) The purpose of the new building would not be anonymous and for the people using the facility this had been a positive thing.  How many units would the building have?

Mr Stephenson responded that the new hostel would have 8 self contained 2/3 bedroom units and 4 2/3 bedroom units for sharing so it could hold a total of 23 people.  The accommodation would be much more flexible and would allow families privacy.

Officers were aware of the risks of the new building not being anonymous but felt the new hostel would be no more visible than the London Road accommodation.

The Health and Wellbeing Portfolio stated that Mr Stephenson had recommended a workshop that Members would find useful.

RESOLVED – 1) That Report DS.10/08 be welcomed;

2)  That the comments and concerns of the Committee be forwarded to the Executive for consideration;







